
From: Christopher Jones
Sent: 26 June 2021 18:37
To: Sean @Slammin Events
Cc: Licensing
Subject: RE: Radioactive Clothing Limited t/aSlammin Events, Morden Park, Lower Morden Lane, 
London SM4 - Application for licence 

Dear Mr. Williams,

Thank you for your e-mail. As a result of its contents, I am happy to withdraw my representation in 
relation to the above licence application.

Kind regards,

Christopher

Christopher Jones
Senior Principal Trading Standards Officer

Telephone: 020 8288 5650
Email: christopher.jones@merton.gov.uk 

Merton Trading Standards Service is part of the Regulatory Services Partnership serving 
Wandsworth, Merton and Richmond Councils.

The Regulatory Services Partnership is hosted by the London Borough of Merton at,
Merton Civic Centre
London Road
Morden SM4 5DX

From: Sean @Slammin Events < > 
Sent: 26 June 2021 14:40
To: Christopher Jones <Christopher.Jones@merton.gov.uk>; Caroline Sharkey 
<Caroline.Sharkey@merton.gov.uk>; Matthew Phipps <matthew.phipps@TLTsolicitors.com>; Paul 
Rooney < Licensing <Licensing@merton.gov.uk>; Amy Dumitrescu 
<Amy.Dumitrescu@merton.gov.uk>; Clive Bessant < >; Oliver Kay < 
Subject: TS licence conditions

Hello Christopher,

Please consider your proposed licence conditions below as accepted. Please also note the already 
offered conditions on our application that:

 The events will be for 18 years or older.
 A Challenge 25 policy will be applied on entry to the site and at any point of alcohol sales.
 Acceptable proof of age documents such as passports, photo driving licences and PASS cards 

will be agreed with MC Licensing and Trading Standards and advertised in advance to 
customers.
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 A refusal register will be maintained at each bar. 

I hope this is sufficient reassurance for you to withdraw the Trading Standards representation. 
Please contact me if you require anything further.

Thank you,

Sean

1. Notices shall be placed at all points of sale detailing the restrictions on sales of alcohol to 
children.

2. A record of refusals shall be maintained which documents every instance that a sale of 
alcohol (and any other age-restricted product) is refused on the premises, indicating the 
date and time the refusal was made, and the member of staff making the refusal.

3. The record of refusals shall be available for inspection by authorised officers of the 
licensing authority, officers of the trading standards service, and officers of the Police.

4. An effective methodology shall be in place at all points of sale to ensure staff undertake 
appropriate age checks on potential sales of alcohol (and any other age-restricted 
product).

5. All staff that undertake the sale or supply of alcohol (and any other age-restricted 
product) shall receive appropriate training in relation to undertaking appropriate age 
checks on such, before being allowed to sell or supply any alcohol (and any other age-
restricted product). 

6. Records of all staff training, relating to the sale or supply of alcohol (and any other age-
restricted product), along with any training material used, will be kept and maintained 
by the Designated Premises Supervisor or the Premises Licence Holder.

7. Staff training records shall be available for inspection by authorised officers of the 
licensing authority, officers of the trading standards service, and officers of the Police.
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